MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD MONDAY 18th MARCH 2013 IN THE VILLAGE HALL.

Present; Cllr’s Sheena Duller, Brian Thomas, Christian Pateman, Andra Jones and Gwyneth Davies.

Apologies were received from Cllr’s Nick McNally, Christine Harrison and Cllr Ifan Davies.

An e-mail was received from Cllr Adam Lionel tendering his resignation as a community councillor with Ysbyty Ystwyth Community council.
Water Wheel;

The clerk has prepared a letter to be sent to Pentir Pumlumon with regard to the water wheel. Due to issues with access now the land adjacent to the wheel has been sold the community council have decided that until these issues are resolved, they will not be taking over the responsibility and maintenance of the wheel and will not be signing the lease document.
The councillors discussed the contents of the letter and some minor changes were made before sending it.

Public toilets;

Cllr Brian Thomas has spoken with Mr Paul Arnold of Ceredigion County Council with regard to the public toilets in Pontrhydygroes which have been closed down. The toilets could be sold to the community council for £1.00 but there are clauses that go with it. The cleaner would have to be re-employed and paid by the community council. The cost of keeping the toilets open would be in the region of £4800.00 per annum, including rates and wages, and would be a huge financial burden on the community council. This would probably mean having to increase the Annual Precept substantially.
Community Footpaths Grant

As yet the clerk has not received any estimates for the brush cutting grant available from the County Council.

Notice boards;

The clerk was asked to get a second quote for a new notice board for Ysbyty Ystwyth.

The clerk was also asked to get quotes for the repair to the bus shelter in Ysbyty Ystwyth.

Donations;

The councillors decided to give donations to the following charities;

Gwyl Gerdd Dant Ystrad Fflur, £100.00; Air Ambulance, £100.00; Cruse Bereavement Care, £50.00; Marie Curie, £50.00. the clerk was asked to make enquiries about Defibrillators with the Aberystwyth Branch of the British Heart Foundation

Ombudsman,

Copies of information booklets have been received from the Ombudsman, each councillor had a copy and the rest were placed in the village hall for the public.

One Voice Wales;

Membership forms to join One Voice Wales for 2013-14 have arrived, the cost is £57.00 for the year.

Ceredigion for All;

A questionnaire on Ceredigion for All was completed and returned to Ceredigion county Council.

There was no other business, the next meeting will be on Monday 15th April at 7.30pm in the Village Hall
